
Pulham St Mary Town Estate and William Pennoyer for the Poor Charities’ 
report to Pulham St Mary Parish Council - 19th March 2024 

 
The Trustees have been without a permanent clerk to deal with the administration of the 
two village charities for most of the past year but are now pleased to report that a 
parishioner has recently agreed to take on the role. 
This year the Charities have helped with the cost of a student’s residential course and 
have continued to support the Parish Church. Fifteen residents have also benefited with 
cash gifts to help with any extra expenses over Christmas. 


